
 
Croquet Communique – 13th March 2025  
 
Floodlit friendly matches 
We played two more floodlit matches, on 18th February we took on Phyllis Court and the team of 
Tim Russell, Peter Siddall Lynn Pearcy and Diana Wilson won comfortably 9 – 1. 
 

 
  
The following week, 25th February, we faced a strong Dulwich team who won convincingly with 
their captain Guy Scurfield in outstanding form, although Tim Russell hit an impressive hoop 8 from 
near the centre of the North boundary. The Roehampton Club team was Tim Russell, Mark Van 
Loon, Lynn Pearcy and Diana Wilson. 
 

 
 
 



Full size lawns 
After the spring maintenance in the first week of April we will return to full size lawns. 
 

 
 
Rainbows 
The Rainbow competitions will close on 30th March. 
 
Charity One Ball 
On 7th April we are holding the annual Charity One Ball Competition and are hoping for a record 
turnout following the increased interest in one ball.  
Details have been circulated to all. Enter through the booking system as if signing up for a ‘roll up’. 
 
C level competition 7+ Handicap 23rd April 
This event was set up to encourage Roehampton Club players to enter a competitive tournament at 
home. There are still two places available, and we would obviously like them to be taken by our 
Members. You enter through the Croquet England website. 
 
Booking system 
It’s good to see so many people playing but please remember: 
Only competition matches can be booked more than two weeks in advance. And must be preceded 
by ‘COMP’ 
You must enter all the names of players in the first box (this is so that we can accurately monitor 
lawn usage). 
 
Hopefully this better weather will continue, and we all enjoy some uninterrupted croquet. 
Enjoy your croquet! 
 
Mike Pattison, Croquet Captain 


